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December 30, 2004
OSP Directive 04-12
TO:

Agency Directors and State Agencies Purchasing Representatives
FROM:
Bill Joplin, Assistant Director

SUBJECT:
Revision of Chapter 5 Principles of Purchasing and Chapter 6 Applying the Principles of Purchasing relative to the purchasing requirements of SHB 1002 Reducing the Release of Mercury into the Environment.
SHB 1002 Reducing the Release of Mercury into the Environment became effective July 27, 2003 and regulates mercury and mercury added products.
We are revising several chapters of the state of Washington Purchasing Manual issued by the Office of State Procurement (OSP) to implement purchasing elements relative to the purchase of products containing mercury as required by chapter 70.95M RCW.  The effective date of these revisions is January 1, 2005 and agencies have until January 31, 2005 to implement these changes.  These revisions include key policy updates.
Key changes to statewide purchasing policy include:

Chapter 5 Principles of Purchasing
· Revised section 5.3 to add the reduction of mercury as a socio-economic goal of the state
Chapter 6 Applying the Principles of Purchasing

· Revised sections 6.1.a Request for Quote, 6.1.b Competitive Sealed Bidding, 6.1.f Direct Buy, 6.1.g Cooperative Purchasing, 6.1.h Sole Source Acquisition, 6.1.i Used Equipment, Furniture, Vehicles or Materials, 6.1.j Community Rehabilitation Programs and Businesses Owned an Operated by Persons with Disabilities, and 6.1.l Purchases via Federal Programs, 6.1.m Surplus Equipment and Materials  XE "Community Rehabilitation Programs" to require documentation of the purchase file in accordance with the requirements of new section 6.17 Mercury Reduction
· Added new section 6.17 Mercury Reduction
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The policies and procedures prescribed in the Washington Purchasing Manual are the minimum requirements that state agencies must meet.  An agency may adopt more restrictive or detailed polices as long as the agency meets the required minimum standards.
All OSP directives and policies are available on our web site at http://www.ga.wa.gov/PCA/regulat.htm
Questions regarding policy content and proper interpretation of the purchasing polices contained in the Washington Purchasing Manual should be directed to Mr. Jack Zeigler of my staff at jzeigle@ga.wa.gov.
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